PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

12 June 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 76/297 of 21 July 2022, entitled
“New Partnership for Africa’s Development. progress in implementation and international
support”.

In accordance with the resolution, I will convene an interactive multi-stakeholder dialogue
to discuss the main findings and recommendations contained in the report of the Secretary-General
on the review of the implementation of commitments made toward Africa’s development, on
Friday, 21 July 2023, at 10 a.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber at the United Nations
Headquarters in New York.

The concept note and preliminary programme of the interactive dialogue will be circulated
in due course. For any additional information you may contact Ms. Isabel Avomo Sima
(Isabel. Avomosima@un.org), Adviser, or Mr. Fernando de la Mora Salcedo
(fernando.delamora@un.org), Team Leader for Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs at my
Office.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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